
Meet Jack 
Nich came home beaming one day because he had such an awesome conversation with a 
student named Jack (pictured 3rd from right). He met him during the first week of  school, and 
has often been able to spend time with him and his roommates. Nich even got to attend 
PE class with them! But this particular afternoon, Nich asked if  Jack had ever heard of  
Jesus and share with him the story of  his birth, death and resurrection. Although Jack is 
agnostic, he enjoys talking about life and our purpose here on earth, and has indicated a 
desire to study the teachings and claims of  Jesus. Pray for Jack, his roommates, and the 
opportunities that Nich gets to spend time with him and his dorm mates to talk about 
life and love!  
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So….where in the world are we? 
Our city is huge and modern with plenty of  foreign markets although we rarely see other 
expats. There are multiple Starbucks and everyone seems to love Pizza Hut and KFC here! 
Every single day people stare at us and ask if  our children are twins. Some people speak 
English, but for the most part you have to get by in the native language - which some days 
can be really trying! We are grateful though that we live on the 31st floor with a direct view 
and bike ride to the main university campus in this city of  6+ million. Our entire region 
though currently holds 3.6 million college students. It is almost overwhelming each time we 
step on campus knowing we are the only full-time missionaries here in this city to reach 
these students. We have been praying for direction and to especially capitalize on the major 
US holidays by having multiple parties inviting 50+ to each party at our home while giving 
a gospel presentation at each party. Pray that the students who are especially open to Jesus 
will come and that we will see 7-14 choose to follow Him within this year! 

Kingdom Come
MATTHEW 6:10
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Jack & his dorm mates.

We are continually adjusting here… 
Some days we feel more homesick than others, but we are also seeing God encourage us to keep pressing on. We’d love prayers for us as 
language has constantly challenged our competency and ability to live here. We know God can use us beyond knowing a language fluently 
but it really can be a struggle. Please pray for us to grasp a heart for the people and that 
each day we can minister more effectively in the people’s heart language. !
We are so thankful for you!  Your prayers, support and 
partnership are essential to God’s ministry in changing 
students’ lives and ultimately the world through Jesus. God 
continues to use you mightily in our lives, as well as the lives 
of  college students in East Asia and around the world. !
Blessings, 

Our first women’s outreach.

The Most Beautiful Mountain 
Nich, Steven and Peter got to take a much needed break and men’s 
getaway to one of  the most picturesque mountains in the country. It 
was really timely as the men and women on our team needed time to 
just talk through some recent areas of  conflict and bond together 
more deeply. We are realizing as a team 
that our goal is to bring students 
to know Him intimately, but we 
can’t do that without loving God 
and our team first. Pray with us 
that we can especially use the 
holidays to connect more deeply as 
a family and not just as a team. 


